
weeks ago broke a dead 
tree in half and on the 
way down it caught the 
south west end of the 
gutter on the outside toi-
let building.  There is no 
catastrophic damage but 
it will have to be re-
paired at some point. 
We are still looking for 
some high school stu-
dents who are in need of 
service hours to help us 
clean up in the picnic 
area.  Give me call to set 
up the time and date 
when you want to do it. 
Ted Tegenkamp (513) 
941-6349  

 

The Tuesday workers are 
hard at work improving 
our facility inside and 
out. The carpenters Ferdi 
Kappen, Manfred Ellers 
and Rudy Pohlabeln 
along with some helpers 
have a lot of the new 
paneling in the foyer and 
hallway installed. Gus 
Schroeder and Heinz 
Kalkhoff have been 
staining and removing 
wall paper and getting 
the walls ready for the 
next application of paint. 
They are doing a great 
job. The grass in the Fes-
tival area is not growing 
as well as we had hoped. 
Jim Stukenborg is trying 
to push it along but so 
far it is not cooperating. 
It’ll be in good shape by 
summer 
The two storage contain-
ers should be in place 
within the next month. 
Bert Whalen did a great 
job grinding the stumps 
that had to be removed.  
More stumps in the pic-
nic area will be ground 
once the gravel around 
them is removed. We 

need help with this. 
The 12 trees that were 
planted last fall between 
the festival area and the 
soccer field are all turn-
ing green. Guenther 
Stark has been talking to 
them all winter and they 
listened. It is going to 
look nice. 
There seems to be an 
encroachment issue 
along our southern prop-
erty line by our 
neighbor. There is talk 
about installing a fence 
once the property line is 
officially established.   
We haven’t heard any-
thing yet regarding the 
reconstruction of the 
parking lot. It looks like 
the rain is abating and as 
soon as the ground is dry   
enough hopefully the 
work will get underway. 
We are thinking about 
having a 30 yard dump-
ster brought in in order 
to get rid of the remain-
ing fire wood. No one 
seems to be interested in 
it and it has to go to 
eliminate the cluttered 
look.  The wind some 
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Happy 50th Wedding 

Anniversary 

 

Manfred & Janice Ellers 

Werner & Doris Wilke 

 

May 6, 1965-2015 

German-

American 

Citzens 

League 

www.gacl.org 

SICK & SHUT IN LIST 

Kolping Seniors 

German Day Week 
This marks the 120th Cele-

bration of German Day 

sponsored by the German-

American Citizens League 

(GACL)   In honor of this 

historic occasion German 

Day has been proclaimed 

the Tri-State (Hamilton 

County and the Cities of 

Cincinnati, Covington and 

Newport for the week of 

June 1 thru 7, 2015 

German Day Week Kickoff 

Keg Taping at the HBH, 

Newport, Wednesday, May 

27th, 2015 at 7:00 pm.  On 

Saturday, June 6th, 2015 

beginning at 10:00 am the 

parade and opening ceremo-

nies will take place at the 

Historic Findlay Market, 

featuring representatives of 

area German American 

Societies, as well as the 

German heritage of the 

market. This will include 

performances by German 

dance & music groups. 

 On Sunday, June 7, 2015 at 

11: OO MASS at Old St. 

Mary’s Church.  Beginning 

at 11:00 am. until 11:00 pm 

enjoy the fine food. Bever-

age & German music. The 

GACL will offer hourly 

raffle prizes throughout the 

day, and a grand raffle at 

5:30 pm. 

Help celebrate German Day 

Week, which celebrates the 

German heritage of the 

Greater Cincinnati Area, and 

serves as a fundraiser for the 

German Heritage Museum.  

For further information, con-

tact Manfred Schnetzer, 513-

923-3743, Email; 

moschnetxer@fuse.net  

We will have the Baby 

Shower for the 

 

OLD ST. MARY’S 

PREGNANCY CENTER 

 

At our May meeting.   Any 

article for babies are most 

welcome, diapers, cloths, 

This month we will be hav-
ing a Pot Luck Luncheon.   
Meat will be provided.  
Please bring your favorite 
dish.   Listed below are sug-
gestions for everyone 
A-G  Desserts 
H - P    Salads 
Q- Z    Vegetables 

lotion, etc.  Come 

and meet your 

friends and enjoy a 

good lunch and Ge-

muetlichkeit 

 

Don’t forget to stop and 

visit, send a card or give 

them a phone call.  News 

from friends are always 

appreciated.    Be sure to 

remember all our sick and 

shut in members in your 

prayers.  

 

 

 

If you would like to send a 

card or well wishes please 

contact  

 

Christa Olding, 513-
385-1476  

• Gerd & Agnes  

• Oevermeyer 

• Gunther Uhlhorn 

• Sis & Gene Meister 

• Ted Segbers 

• Marlene Lintz 

• Charlie Lintz 

• Evlyn Busam 

• Lois Kemper 

• Liz Kramer 

• Lorraine Hoerstmann 

• Bob Stehlin 

Kolping  

Keychain $6 
ORDER  

at 

Info@kolpingcincinnati.com 

K O L P I N G  B U L L E T I N  



SCHUETZEN KORNER 
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Next Shooting Date:  
May 15, 2015 

 
Place: Kolping Club-
house 
Practice:  7:00  
Competition: 8:00 
 
Last Month Honors 

 

Practice High:  

Aaron Callahan – 65 
 

Competition High 

 Individual:  
5 people shot 69 
Aaron Callahan 

John Hamen 
Kurt Blum 

Mike Brunsman 
Jay Stuppich – Winner 

of the shoot off. 
 

Competition High 

team: Team – Callahan 
– 331 
 

Schuetzenfest 

Workers sign-up sheet 
for Schuetzenfest will 
be available this month. 
(TEAM CAPTAINS - 
talk to your team now 
and pick your shift). 
 

End Party 

We will be having an 
end party this year. It 
will be held outside at 
the pavilion on Friday 
June 19th.  .This is for 
team members and their 

spouse/girlfriend.  
 

Team Captains -  
please get me a number 
of how many from your 
team will be attending. 
We need a number to 
buy food for the event. 
There will also be an 
awards ceremony with 
awards going to the top 
team for the year and 
the top shooters from 

each month. 
 
Please feel free to email 
me or call me with any 
questions at 513-406-
3188 or 
iris-
hone1971@yahoo.com. 
 

Thanks! 

Aaron Callahan, 

 President 

At the March 2015, General membership meeting, the membership voted to donate to the Lit-

tle Sisters of the Poor. This will be the 2015 Lenten Project. 

 

Please mail your donations to: Kolping 10235 Mill Rd Cincinnati, Oh 45231. 

You can make checks payable to Cincinnati Kolping society.  

 

Please help and Thank you for your support. 

Kolping 2015 Lenten Project 

2015 

July  

17th  

18th 

& 

19th 
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Father David Hiller Endowment Fund Report  

May Birthdays  

 

We can’t give you a finan-

cial report yet because the 

committee has not had its 

spring meeting.  I can tell 

you that the fund is healthy 

and will be able to meet its 

commitment for 2015/2016 

school year.  We thank all 

of you for supporting this 

Doris & Werner 

Wilke Golden 

Wedding 

  

  

Mary & Ted 

Tegenkamp 

Joann Ernst 

Christel & Ted Leu-

ker 

fund and it is because of 

your support the fund has 

grown so it can assist the 

Catholic Education in the 

Tri State area. 

Ted Tegenkamp, Treasurer 

513-941-6439 

Father 

David 

K O L P I N G  B U L L E T I N  

5/1 Koehling Herman 

5/1 Kraeling William 

5/2 Hessler Russell 

5/3 Curley Robert 

5/4 Reifenberger Lynn 

5/5 Talkers Harry 

5/5 Meyer Vincent G. Sr. 

5/5 Meister Zettarose (Sis) 

5/5 Sterwerf Kim 

5/6 Lintz Charles L., Jr. 

5/6 Stricker Therese 

5/6 Stricker Gerald 

5/7 Grinkemeyer Robert 

5/7 Rebholz Richard 

5/7 Kurzner Dennis 

5/8 Oevermeyer Gerhard 

5/8 Schulten Werner 

5/8 Schon Vera 

5/8 Tabler Marcella 

5/8 Albers Ben 

5/8 Schmurr John 

5/9 Kinne James 

5/10 Ahrnsen Josef 

5/11 Lahrman Anna 

5/12 Ellers Brian 

5/13 Schlake Agnes 

5/13 Tonyan Mike 

5/13 Moore Lisa 

5/13 Hessler Andrew 

5/14 Ficker Maria 

5/16 Toebben Matt 

5/16 Wurzel-

bacher 

Joseph 

5/17 Finke Nancy 

5/17 Goetz Katherine 

5/18 Olding John 

5/18 Thiemann Donald 

5/18 DeFranco Daniel 

5/19 Hinnenkamp Michael 

5/20 Luther Kevin 

5/20 Salemme Tracy 

5/20 St. Charles Daniel 

5/21 Kemper James 

5/21 DeNoma Eric 

5/22 Biederman David 

5/23 Koehling Joan 

5/23 Schnieder James 

5/24 Ruthman Thomas 

5/24 Koester Gary 

5/24 Kirby Jeremy 

5/25 Abell Lee 

5/26 Resing James C. 

5/26 Probst Dale 

5/26 Hoerstmann Dan 

5/28 Lunnemann Phyllis 

5/29 Meyer Erich 

5/29 Gottenbusch Wilhelm 

5/29 Cissell Jim 

5/30 Ahrnsen Paul 

5/31 Walter Karl 



Kolping Golf League 
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The 2015 Golf League will 

resume on Thursday, April 

16th at Beech Creek Golf 

Course on Hudepohl Lane.  

We will play each Thurs-

day-tee times approx.. 

9:30 a.m. – until cold 

weather returns.   Cost is 

$12.50 per golfer for 9 

holes and cart rental.   

Cost is also $12.50 if 

walking.  We will use a 

scramble format as last 

year and teams will be de-

cided by random draw 

each day.   Men and 

women are invited to par-

ticipate, new golfers are 

welcome.  Questions, call 

Tom Musbach, 513-793-

1148 

affected by this tragic 
event. 
     The U17 United Girls 
also had to play in the 
MASC tournament on 
April 10-12 weekend.  A 
moment of silence was 
held for Kelsey prior to 
their first game. The team 
won 2-1, with the winning 
goal being scored in the 
last few minutes of the 
game. The team made it to 
the finals, but unfortu-
nately lost 1-0. These Girls 
showed so much strength 
and courage. We are very 
PROUD of both the team 
and couches in a very dif-
ficult time. We thank all of 
you for your support and 

prayers. 
 
May will also be another 
busy month with the Seth 
Stevens Memorial tourna-
ment (May 15-17), try outs 
that will be held in the 
later part of the month, and 
all the rain out games hav-
ing to be rescheduled. 
 

   This month has been a 
very emotional month.  If 
you are not aware we lost 
one of our soccer players, 
Kelsey Crow, to a sense-
less act of violence on 
April 4th. Kelsey was a 
member of the Kolping 
United U17 Girls team 
coached by Rick Hill. She 
was shot by an unknown 
assailant while leaving a 
birthday party. 
     The Soccer Club along 
with Father Bruno met at 
the Kolping center to help 
all those in need of healing 
from this tragic event. We 
as a club and as family felt 
it was very important to 
offer support to all those 

Kolping Soccer Club 

Kolping Soccer Club 

www.kolpingsoccer.com 

The great 

danger for 

family life, in 

the midst of 

any society 

whose idols are 

pleasure, 

comfort and 

independence, 

lies in the fact 

that people 

close their 

hearts and 

become selfish. 

— Pope John 

Paul II 
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Kolping History – May 2015 
Now that the 90th Anniversary 

is over, we can get back to the 

book.  As of the submission 

date for this article, we have 

465 pages finished with about 

285 to go.  The word count has 

reached about 135,000. 

 

If you are among the 550 peo-

ple who were at the 90th Anni-

versary celebration, you know 

that it was a wonderful experi-

ence.  The many kind words 

that have been passed along to 

us from those who were there 

clearly indicate that it was a 

great success.  For those who 

were and weren’t there, you 

can see 210 pictures that the 

photographer took by follow-

ing the instructions below.   

 

Thanks to all the members of 

the Society who made an effort 

to connect with the 205 chil-

dren and grandchildren of the 

founders, early kings, queens, 

presidents and others who were 

there.  Many of these people 

have written and called to say 

that it was a wonderful experi-

ence to meet again with people 

they hadn’t seen in thirty, forty, 

fifty and more years. 

 

Thanks also to the members of 

the Anniversary Committee for 

“getting the job done”.  We 

were honored to be able to 

work with a group of people 

who set a goal and then “took 

care of business” in a coopera-

tive way.  To all the others who 

volunteered to assist in any 

way and to the people associ-

ated with Cincinnati Catering, 

thanks to you, too.  You must 

know that your efforts have 

made a difference in the lives 

of many who were there. 

 

 

 

To access the photos taken 

by Waltz Photography at the 

Kolping 90th Anniversary 

Celebration: 

 

Enter the website: 

 

http://

www.waltzphotos.zenfolio.co

m/kolping 

 

This will bring you to the 

page with all the photos. 

Double click on one of the 

photos to enlarge it, and then 

you can just go through 

viewing each photo by click-

ing on the arrows under-

neath the "Slideshow" but-

ton, or you can just click on 

the "Slideshow" button for a 

full screen slideshow of all 

the photos. Hit the Escape 

key to exit the slideshow.  

 

To download a particular 

photo, or all of them, to your 

computer, click on 'Kolping 

Center' in the upper left of 

the screen, which will then 

show all the photos that you 

can scroll through. Click on 

the 'Download' button in the 

upper right of the screen. 

You will then have the op-

tion of downloading the en-

tire gallery (This takes a 

very long time.) or selecting 

photos to download. Once 

you click on 'Select photos to 

download', you then need to 

click on each photo you want 

to download. A check mark 

will show in the lower left 

corner of each photo you 

select. Then click on 

'Download Selected' in the 

upper right corner of the 

screen. The photos will then 

download to your computer. 

 

To buy any of the photos 

which will be of professional 

quality (much better than 

sending to Walgreens for 

prints), click on the 'Buy' but-

ton in the upper right, then 

click on 'Select photos to buy', 

then click on each photo that 

you want to buy. Once you 

have clicked on all photos that 

you want, click on the 'Buy 

Selected' button in the upper 

right, and then you can 

choose prints, greeting cards, 

photo books, etc. The prices 

for different sizes are listed. 

From this point on, just fol-

low the instructions to pur-

chase the items you want.  Of 

course, you can print your 

own, too. 

 

If you do not have access to a 

computer, or are having trou-

ble with downloading or pur-

chasing photos from the web-

site, you can call A.J. Waltz at 

513-324-7765 for help. 

 

In the June Bulletin, you 
will receive the pre-order 
information for the book. 
We will need this informa-
tion to determine the price 
per copy of the book. 
 
Mike and Nancy Pelzel 

Our Patron 

Saint 

St. Joseph 

K O L P I N G  B U L L E T I N  



at what time Kolping mem-

bers should assemble for 

prayers. (This should be mu-

tually agreed upon by the 

family and the Kolping rep-

resentatives).  The Board of 

Trustees agreed that this no-

tice should present members 

of the Bereavement Com-

mittee are:  Christa Olding, 

Marilee Uhlhorn, Lois 

Kemper or Berni Brunsman. 

Firewood Available 

If  you are in need of firewood, 

it’s free, just call Werner Wilke, 

513-521-5019 to get more info. 

Bereavement  

Committee 

 
Upon the death of a MEM-

BER, please call the Presi-

dent of the Kolping Society 

or one of the Bereavement 

Committee members.  In 

order that the membership 

can be aware that a MEM-

BER has died, the family of 

the decedent should be will-

ing to place in the Death 

Notice that the decedent is a               

Member of the Kolping and 

May’s Upcoming Events 

 15th Shooting Club 

15th Seth Stevens Soccer Tourney 

16th Seth Stevens Soccer Tourney 

17th Seth Stevens Soccer Tourney 

June’s Upcoming Events 

1st  Board Meeting 

5th General Meeting 

6th The Buben Ball 

19th Shooting Club 

21st Fathers Day & Anniversary 

Mass 

 

 

See us on Facebook  

Kolping Cincinnati & 

Schützenfest Cincinnati 

Location:  10235 Mill Rd 

Cincinnati, OH 45231 

Email: info@kolpingcincinnati.com 

 

Notices 

 

Kolping Cincinnati 

We are also on The Web 

Kolpingingcincinnati.com 

10235 Mill Rd 

Cincinnati Oh 45231 


